Parish Report – June 2023
Councillor Nicky Willshere		Email: Nicky.Willshere@Midsuffolk.gov.uk 
Rattlesden Ward			Mobile: 07793610542


Annual Council Meeting
The Annual Council meeting was held on 22nd May. The Green party has overall control holding 24 of the 34 seats. The newly elected chair is Cllr. Rowland Warboys with Cllr. Dan Pratt as Vice Chair. The Green party has appointed a cabinet including a new post of Thriving Towns and Rural Communities (Cllr Teresa Davis) and Environment, Culture and Wellbeing (Cllr. Tim Weller). The chair and vice chair position of all committees has been agreed, this is to be a mix across parties, there will only be 1 Planning Committee this year instead of 2 committee previously.

Next council meeting 22 June 2023


Planning Matters:
I have forward details of a recent appeal dismissal in respect to a speculative application in Onehouse Parish as the Appeal Judge turned the application for housing down in preference to the character and appearance of the countryside. 

‘the social and economic benefits of an additional 20 dwellings would attract limited weight, insufficient to outweigh the harm to the character and appearance of the Countryside I have identified, and consequently, for the reasons given, the appeal cannot succeed.’



Community Grants:
I forward details of the Capital and Community Development Grants for Mid Suffolk 
https://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/communities/grants-and-funding/babergh-and-mid-suffolk-district-council-funding/

[bookmark: _GoBack]All local Councillors hold a locality budget that can be used to support the local community.
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/communities/grants-and-funding/locality-awards/ 


